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Calendar of Events 

 
June 5th:  Grade 4/5 Track & Field  
June 6th:  School Spirit Day (Rainbow Day) 
June 12th: All Library Books Due 
June 18th: Indigenous Awards Assembly & Celebration 
June 21st: National Indigenous Peoples Day 
June 24th: Sports Day 
June 25th: Grade 5 Farewell Assembly 
June 26th: Final Report Cards Home 
June 26th: Last Day for Students  

  
 
Clearbrook Elementary has a Facebook page! Like our 
page “Clearbrook Elementary School” and check back 
often for updates, important reminders, school news 
and events! 
 

 
Principal’s Message 

 
As we come to the end of this school year, I find myself 
reflecting on the past nine months.  I am most proud of our 
continuous efforts in building community this past year.  We 
Welcomed families to various assemblies and celebrations, 
hosted Family Movie Nights, and had PAC’s third annual 
Family Fun Fair.  For our first time this year we participated in 
a Holi colour party, held an Iftar family gathering and did a 
school wide Easter egg hunt.  These are just some of the 
ways we have celebrated as a community this school year.  I 
am deeply grateful for Clearbrook’s families, for their 
partnership and dedication to our school community.  At 
Ecole Clearbrook we are truly better together.   
 
Term 3 Report Cards will be sent home on 
Thursday, June 26th. I am so proud of continuous growth our 
students have made this past year.  From the first days in 
September until the final days in June, our collective learning 
journey has been amazing.  Please take the time to 
thoroughly read your child’s final report and celebrate their 
successes over the school year together! 
 
Erica Hopkins 
Principal 
 
 

 

 
 

2024-25 Bell Times 
8:45 am  Welcome Bell 
8:50 am  Classes Begin 
10:20-10:35 am  Recess  
12:15-1:00 pm  Lunch  
2:43 pm  Dismissal  

 



 
 

 
  

TENTATIVE 2025-2026 
Teaching Assignments 

 
See below for the TENTATIVE teaching assignments 
for the upcoming school year.  Please note these 
assignments are highly likely to change pending 
such things as fluctuations in student enrollment 
between now and September. 
 
ENGLISH 
Div 1: Mrs. Hegberg (Gr 5) 
Div 2: Mrs. Trasolini (Gr 5) 
Div 3: Ms. Kirkham (Gr 5) 
Div 4: Mrs. Kumar (Gr 4/5) 
Div 5: Ms. Griffith (Gr 4) 
Div 6: Mrs. Laspa & To Be Announced (Gr 3/4) 
Div 7: Mrs. Manuel (Gr 3) 
Div 8: Mrs. Cook (Gr 2/3) 
Div 9: To Be Announced (Gr 2) 
Div 10: Ms. Antak (Gr 2) 
Div 11: Mrs. Bamford (Gr 1/2) 
Div 12: Ms. Triguero (Gr 1) 
Div 13: Mrs. Salter (Gr K) 
Div 14: Mrs. Nabata & Mrs. Grabinsky (Gr K) 
FRENCH IMMERSION 
Div 15: Mme. Sturgeon (Gr 4/5) 
Div 16: To Be Announced (Gr 3/4) 
Div 17: Mme. Humber (Gr 2/3) 
Div 18: Mme. Hawkins (Gr 1/2) 
Div 19: To Be Announced (Gr K/1) 
Div 20: Mme. Reimer (Gr K) 
 
Student Learning Service Support: Mr. Prince, Mrs. 
Comeau & Mr. Adhemar  
English Language Learner Support: Mrs. Makkar, 
Mrs. Neufeld, Mrs. Uganez & Mr. Poffenroth  
Library Learning Commons: Mrs. Grabinsky 
Physical Education: Mrs. Krause 
Music: Mr. Chiappetta  
Administrators: Mrs. Hopkins & Mr. Chiappetta 

Class Lists & Parent Requests 
 
At the end of June teaching staff will be working 
together to create draft class lists for September.  
We spend a lot of time discussing and carefully 
considering student placements.  Looking at a 
balance of academic needs, emotional needs, 
social dynamics, friendships, the number of boys 
and girls etc. are all taken into consideration.  Your 
child’s current classroom teacher has invaluable 
insights to your child’s specific academic and 
social-emotional needs.  Parent requests are also 
considered.  The office will accept written 
requests for classroom placement for the coming 
school year by Friday, June 20th.  Please email 
requests to clearbrook@abbyschools.ca.   
 
Requests are for academic and/or social-emotional 
reasons only. Please do not include other students’ 
names in your request.  All requests will be 
considered but not guaranteed.   
 

Staff Goodbyes & Welcome Backs 
 
We are saying goodbye to several staff members come 
September.  Classroom teachers Mr. Meza, Mrs. Kaur 
and Ms. Hwang have completed their temporary 
positions with us and will be moving on next school 
year.  Mrs. Lidder (ELL) and Mrs. Martins (YCW) have 
also completed their temporary positions with us and 
will be moving on next school year.  Every one of you 
has made such a deep and valuable contribution to the 
Clearbrook community, and we are so thankful for you! 
You will be missed! 
 
We are excited to welcome back classroom teacher 
Mme. Hawkins who will be returning from her 
maternity leave this September.  Mrs. Schmidt, our 
Youth Care Worker, will also be returning in September 
from her maternity leave.  Welcome Back! 



 
 

 
 

 
Kindergarten Registration 

 
Kindergarten registration for September 2025 is 

NOW OPEN! 
 
If your child is turning 5 years old in 2025, they 
are eligible to register for kindergarten!   
 
Please contact the office for more information 
about the registration process. 

 

 
Preschool Registration 

 
Little Cubs Preschool registration for September 
2025 is NOW OPEN!  Little Cubs Preschool is 
open for children 30 months to 5 years old.  
 
Please contact the office for more 
information about the registration process. 

 
Parent Advisory Committee 
All parents at Clearbrook Elementary are PAC 
parents!  Clearbrook Elementary has a hard-
working PAC that provides many wonderful 
opportunities, events and experiences for all 
students. New to PAC and PAC meetings? Come 
and see what it is all about!  
 
 

Next PAC Meeting:  
September! 
Date and Time To Be Announced. 
 
Contact Us 
Our PAC can be reached at: 
clearbrookelementaryPAC@gmail.com 
 
Our PAC has a Facebook Page: 
“Ecole Clearbrook Elementary PAC” 
 

 



 
 

  

 
School Supplies for 

September 2025 
 
Ecole Clearbrook Elementary offers parents 
convenient options for school supply shopping 
with our supplier “School Start”.   
 
In May parents were emailed information how to 
place their order via online, phone or email.   
 
Prefer to do your own shopping?  Contact the 
office for a copy of the school supplies list.   
 
 

 
Indigenous Awards Assembly 
 
Ecole Clearbrook Elementary’s Indigenous Awards 
Assembly & celebration luncheon will be held on 
Wednesday, June 18th.  Clearbrook’s Indigenous 
Awards Assembly honours and celebrates our 
Indigenous students for their accomplishments 
this past school year.  

 

 
 

Sports Day will be taking place on Tuesday, June 
24th and parents are invited to watch their kids in 
action.   

 

Grade 5 Farewell 
We will be celebrating our Grade 5 students at an 
assembly for the family members of the Grade 5’s 
on Wednesday, June 25th at 1:30 pm. We are all so 
proud of our Grade 5’s and are thankful for their 
leadership and volunteering around the school this 
past year. Good luck at middle school everyone! 
 

 

Library Books  
All school library books are due back to school by 
Thursday, June 12th for summer inventory.  A fee for 
books that have not been returned to school will be 
added to www.schoolcashonline.com.  Thank you 
for helping us take care of our library so our books 
can be enjoyed by all students. 
 



 
 

 
 
 

Fun in May 
 

    
 

  
 

   
 
 
 
  
 



 
 

 
 
 
  



 
 

 


